
 

 

DATE:  September 19, 2011 

 

TO:   Mr. David Meadows, Superintendent 

 

FROM:  Dale Warriner 

 

RE:   Early Childhood Education Center 

   Longitudinal Study 1996-1997 through Fall 2011 

 

Attached for your review is a request for permission to provide 

communication to the Board of Trustees.  The communication will be a 

longitudinal study of students who have attended the Early Childhood 

Education Center and a comparison of students who did not attend the 

Early Childhood Education Center.  The time frame begins from the 

1996-1997 school year through the fall of 2011. 

 

Please note the general information for review: 

 

 Enrollment per year 

o Early Prevention of School Failure Results (EPSF) 

 Pre and Post Test Scores for Pre Kindergarten  and 

Kindergarten (Growth) for ECEC only 

 Average Pre Test Scores Per Year for Pre 

Kindergarten 

 Comparison of Kindergarten EPSF Scores of 

students who did and those who did not attend 

ECEC 

o Comparison of scores on the Terra Nova of students who 

attended ECEC and students who did not attend ECEC  



o Comparison of scores on the MCT/2 of students who 

attended ECEC and students who did not attend ECEC 

o Longitudinal Comparison for all ECEC students per year  

 Includes per year all test results over time, of ECEC 

students only  

  


